

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of February 13, 2014
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met at the Louisiana Department of Revenue on Thursday, February 13, 2014 at ten o’clock a.m. (10:00 a.m.)
Committee Members present were: Chairman, Tim Cefalu, Secretary, Tim Barfield, Donna Andres, Roy Austin and Henri Louapre.  All board members were present.
Also present were Stacy Garrett, Shelma Chatman, Brett Poirrier, Burton(BJ) Meche and Debra Guillory (LDR), Rick Mekdessie and Ezra Hodge(E-Gov Systems), Mark West (Ascension), Bobby Craig (EBR), Gregory Ruppert (Jefferson Parish), Amanda Gramon and Patrick Amedee (Lafourche).
Chairman Cefalu declared the meeting duly convened at 10:07 AM.
Secretary Barfield made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of November 13, 2013, seconded by Roy Austin and the committee all agreed.  Minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of January 31, 2014
· Collections as of January were $156.6 million and 99K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $6.5 billion with over 3.7 million returns filed.  The system is working and collections are continuing to grow.
· Secretary Barfield inquired about the number of filings from the State and Stacy Garret answered that it is about 83%.   

· Secretary Barfield added that a mandate for online filing is very possible in the near future.  Roy Austin asked that if there is a mandate for online filing how will it be pushed.  Sec. Barfield answered 
2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

a) Chairman Cefalu nor any other board members have received and complaints or issues pertaining to the system.  
b) URL for Parish E-File: Ezra Hodge with E-Gov gave some options with regard to getting the url back:

1. A panel of judges – costs vary $1500 -$4000
2. Administrative Intellectual property dispute – UDRP Claims
3. Register for an expiration service

4. Rebrand the name – Parish E-File.gov

c) Secretary Barfield favors the proposal for rebranding to try and protect what we have put in place already.  Donna Andres added that the parishes could use their returns to promote the new site.  Sec. Barfield will get with our Communications division and see about getting the paperwork started to get it rebranded.
d) The link on the Boards and Commissions website needs to be corrected – Krissy will take care of it.  

3.)  Future Enhancements to Parish E-File
· Account Validation – Chairman Cefalu said that the parishes are concerned with the cost of the feature.  If the parishes have to pay for the feature the interest in acquiring it is not too high.  Cost is currently $1500 for the parishes using it now.   9 parishes currently use it now.  
· Address Look-up – Rick Mekdessie will send a price for the address look-up and LDR will look at the budget to determine if and how we could do it under the existing budget.  Rick Mekdessie inquired about the GeauxBiz project with the Secretary of State.  Secretary Barfield answered that it will be more of a link that pulls into the LDR website to get registered for sales tax and may eventually include licensing at later date.  
4.)  Public Comment
· Debra Guillory added that some parishes are wanting to round up their numbers.  Bobby Craig from EBR said that they round.  It could be a balancing issue with regard to books.  Rick Mekdessie will find out how many system users are using it and report back.  Don’t think there will be much resistance from the parishes.  E-Gov’s system rounds per column.  The State rounds by line.  
5.)  Next Meeting Date
· The next Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for May 8, 2014.  Tentative meeting dates for the rest of the year are scheduled for August 14th and November 13th.    
There being no further agenda items or public comments Chairman Cefalu adjourned the meeting at 10:45 AM.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Tim Cefalu, Chairman


